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UPCOMING EVENTS 
ALL EVENTS 

SPORTS CALENDAR 

Weekly Newsletter -  Issue #66.4 

F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

Monday 24th January - Friday 28th January 2022 

PTFA 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

Dear Students, Parents and Carers, 
 

Our School Musical - Matilda Jnr 

As we approach the end of January, 

we are just two weeks away from one 

of the big events of the FPSS year, 

our school musical production on 

Tuesday 15th, Wednesday 16th and 

Thursday 17th February. Students 

have been rehearsing for many 

weeks in preparation for what should 

be an amazing performance. I am 

sure the audience will be laughing, 

singing and enjoying the show 

throughout. 

After the pandemic this is the first school musical in our new 

Theatre. This is exciting but also presents the challenge of 

filling the Theatre, one which we need all our community to 

help support. There is no show without an audience so 

please do purchase your tickets for Matilda when they go on 

sale next week and really make the Theatre come alive. 

Students from Years 7-13 are taking part in this year’s 

production, with Freya Stevenson (Year 9) as Matilda, and 

Josh Rowe (Year 7) as Bruce.  Please click on the link to 

watch a special preview below. 

Tickets will be on sale at the beginning of February. 

 

Next week (week 2) 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 2021/22 & 2022/2023 

Forthcoming Events 

Can you help? 

A reminder that if you have any empty covid test boxes our 

Performing Arts department would be grateful for them to 

make hundreds of books for these performances of Matilda 

Jr.  Boxes can be brought into Reception. Our PTFA are 

also looking for helpers for the event, please see their 

message at the end of this newsletter. Thank you. 

 

Year 9 Options 

We look forward to welcoming parents, carers and students 

to our Options Evening next Thursday 3rd February to learn 

more about the process and subjects Year 9 can select. 

Details of House timings for this event can be found further 

on in this newsletter. 

 

Head of Cookham House 

After many years of being Cookham’s Head of House, 

Emily Holmes will be standing aside from the role. Luckily 

for FPSS Emily will remain with us teaching Art. I would like 

to take this opportunity to thank Emily for all her work 

Cont. on page  2 

MATILDA JR - TEASER VIDEO 

THU 3 

F EBR UAR Y Year 9 Options Evening 6pm - 8.30pm 

FRI 4 

F EBR UAR Y Late Start 9.15am 

TUE 15  - THU 17 

F EBR UAR Y School Musical  

FRI 18 

F EBR UAR Y   END OF TERM (TERM 3)  
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supporting Cookham students and their families. 

Nic Jones will be replacing Emily as Head of Cookham 

House and a letter has gone out from him to parents of 

students in Cookham House today. 

 

Good Luck 

Finally, I would like to wish all students involved in the 

Maths Challenge next week the best of luck. 

 

Take care, 

Dr Andrew J Morrison (BA Hons, PGCE, MA, PhD) 

 

YEAR 9 OPTIONS EVENING 

THURSDAY 3RD FEBRUARY 

 

On Thursday 3rd February, we will be holding our 2022 

Year 9 Options Information Evening.  This important 

evening is for students and parents to find out about the 

options process and to talk to different subject teachers 

about the wide range of courses that we offer at Furze 

Platt.  

There will be two talks explaining the options process, one 

at 6.00pm and the other at 7.00pm, with 4 Houses 

attending each talk (details of House timings below).  After 

the talks have finished which should last for approximately 

30 minutes, you will then be able to visit each subject stall 

in the English block where you can ask any questions you 

may have and find out more about how different subjects 

are taught and assessed. 

The timings for the talks are as follows: 

6.00pm: Bisham, Bray, Cookham and Dorney 

7.00pm: Eton, Henley, Marlow and Windsor 

 

I look forward to welcoming you next Thursday.   

Mr A Morbey, Assistant Headteacher 

 

* A reminder that this event will be followed by a 

9.15am start for all students on Friday 4th February. 

YEAR 12 REPORTS  

The above reports have now been issued and are 
available online as usual via Go 4 Schools.  

Should you have any problems accessing your child’s 
report please contact me at reports@furzeplatt.net.  

Mrs K Avery, Data Manager 

 

 

YEAR 9 ENGLISH READING LIST 

 

Please see below for a link to the latest reading list from 

our English Department. All books have been chosen to 

provide preparation for the GCSE English Literature 

course and they are all available in the school library. 

 

 

LINGUISTS OF THE FORTNIGHT 

LINK TO BOOKS LIST 

 
KS3 

Summer Wilkins 

Ben Eason 

Oscar Menzies 

Sopie Lloyd 

Samuel Patton 

Abigail Downes 

Oliwia 

Drozdzowska 

Sparsh Bodade 

Milly Magreehan 

Sian McCallion 

Grace Dixon 

Howard Wong 

Evie Joyce 

Kurtis Wood 

Noah Nutbrown 

Elyza Tirmizi 

Daniel Higley 

Chiara Manzi 

Alfie Wiggins 

James Wilkinson 

Amber Holbrook 

Cian Petit-Horridge 

 

KS4  

Lennon Moore 

Connie Howe 

Louise Cox 

Danny Lawrence 

Oscar Smith 

Cont. on page  3 
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KS3  

Alfie Mabe 

Sophia Mills 

George Stevenson 

Tyler Margreehan 

Luke Wise 

Lia Bunn 

Jack Coombes-Clarke 

Summer Matthews 

Oliver Sell 

James Kinrade 

Cristian Ionel 

Zachary Abraham 

Ethan Clements 

Kacper Wrobel 

Oscar Tisshaw 

Jamie Metcalfe 

Will Couling 

Peter Calkin 

Renee Dias 
 

KS4 

Rosie Lewis 

Camelia Ionel 

Eleanor Foster 

Finnley Tanner 

KS3  

Ethan Burtt 

Anna Webster 

Olivia Alessi-Segura 

Mia Moreira 

Harry Holdway 

George Lonvill 

Sparsh Bodade 

Riyan Hoque 

Finlay Briggs 

Jack Watt 

Murphy Camp-Overy 

Bethan Hill 

Miley Ka 

Savannah Lu 

Daniel 

Szczechowicz 

Grace Dixon 

Anna Cook 

Oliver Targett 

Evie Napier 

Leo Ing 

Mustafa Amin 

Finn Wright 

Emmy Ionescu 

Charlotte Soden 

KS4  

Rose Cullum 

Oliver Mitchell 

Ella Stevenson 

Daisy Rippon 

Lily Hatch 

Joshua Sutton 

George Wood 

Ben Broadbent 

Joshua Woodhatch 

 

INTRODUCTION TO ELSIE – AV1 ROBOT 

Welcome to Elsie!  Elsie is an AV1 robot who we 

will be using in some lessons with Year 8 so a student 

who is unable to be in school can access lessons with 

their teacher, and have some interaction with peers. 

Image above shows the AV1 robot in the classroom 

setting.  
Cont. on page  4 
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How does it work? 

AV1/Elsie sits in the classroom in place of the child, and 

the child can then join in lessons by listening, watching the 

teacher, asking questions, and participating in discussions. 

The child will be operating AV1/Elsie from a phone or 

tablet, wherever they might be undergoing treatment or 

recovering. The live streaming AV1 transmits a live stream, 

from the AV1 to the AV1 users’ tablet. This means that no 

data is recorded. The live stream is end-to-end encrypted, 

meaning it is impossible for any external party to access 

the video or audio sent from the AV1/Elsie. It is not 

possible to record or screenshot when using the AV1 app 

on an Android device.  

 

Who can access the AV1? 

Only one user can be connected to the AV1/Elsie at any 

time. Students will know the user is connected when the 

eyes light up. The AV1 user must enter a 4-digit code each 

time they wish to use their AV1. In addition, the AV1 user 

or their guardian are required to digitally accept terms and 

conditions, which state that only the AV1 user will be using 

the AV1.  

Image above shows what the AV1 user can see on their 

tablet  

These security features are in place to protect your child 

who will be in the same class as AV1/Elsie, as well as the 

child who is not able to attend school. Normal safeguarding 

procedures operated to keep your child safe in school will 

continue to be applied.  

As the AV1/Elsie was introduced to us at school we were 

amazed by the capability and saw this as a fantastic 

opportunity for a student to learn from home, and for 

students to be part of such an interactive experience.   

Mrs S Crisford 

Assistant Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FITNESS CLUB YEARS 7, 8 & 9 

The PE department are thrilled that the Fitness Club is 

so popular. However in order to ensure it is available 

for all students and to ensure student safety remains 

paramount there is a new sign up protocol.  

 

Parents/Carers should acknowledge their child’s 

interest in the club for the term through the evolve 

system. They will then receive an email on the Friday 

before the club to confirm if they have a space for the 

following week only or not. The confirmation is for the 

following week only. New emails will be sent each 

Friday. Where students aren’t successful there is 

always an alternative activity for them to participate in 

during the same time frame and evening.  

  

 

 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH GOLD AWARD 

Deadline Monday 31st January 

Following the Gold DofE Information Meeting on 

Teams last week, further information was sent out 

this week. 

Payment will be in two parts, both due by Monday 

31st January: registration of £60 to Furze Platt 

Senior School, and expeditions costs of £350 (in 

two separate payments of £175) payable to BXM. 

The deadline to pay for registration on ParentMail 

and the expeditions on the BXM website 

is Monday 31st January.  

Please can I remind you that the expedition and 

residential sections are independent of the school; 

I am available to support your son or daughter with 

any enquiries relating to the residential (information 

attached regarding this section), but it must be 

organised by yourselves. BXM will contact you 

directly with further information relating to the 

expedition once payment has been received. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any 

questions or concerns, and we look forward to 

supporting your son or daughter through their Gold 

DofE Award. 

Miss D. Carty, DofE Manager 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net


 

If you have any news items you wish to feature in our newsletter please email: media@furzeplatt.net 

5 A M B I T I O U S   C O L L A B O R A T I V E    H A P P Y    I N T E G R I T Y   E N D U R A N C E   V E R S A T I L I T Y   E X C E L L E N C E  

YEAR 7 BOYS FOOTBALL 
 

The Year 7 Boys football had a fantastic match against 

Altwood School winning 11-0!  A special mention to Luke 

Wise who scored 4 goals and received player of the 

match. 

 

INVITATIONS TO CLUBS  

You may wish to sign up to My EVOLVE for an overview 

of clubs, what’s on etc – you can do this from any of the 

club emails sent to you in two easy steps: 1. Click on the 

link in the email as usual to see clubs 2. Click ‘create 

account’ button at the top of your screen. 

Please note: 

* all bookings for this term must be made through the 

original email invitation (sent out Friday 17th December); 

more clubs may be added to this invitation next term but 

all bookings need to be made through this email 

TO SEE WHAT WE DO WATCH OUR VIDEO 

 

VIRTUAL WORK 

EXPERIENCE OPPORTUNITIES 

Springpod have a wide variety of work experience 

placements available for students. They are all free and 

take place during the school holidays; the timing is flexible 

so students can fit it around their other activities. Many of 

the placements are for students in Years 9 to 13, although 

some specify that students must be in Year 10 or above. 

The deadline to apply for some of the February half term 

placements is 9th February, places fill up fast so any 

interested students should apply as soon as possible. For 

details and to apply, see 

 

 

 

 

 

NATIONAL CITIZEN SERVICE (NCS) 

The National Citizen Service is now accepting applications 

for its summer programme for students in Years 11 and 12. 

For details, see below.  

 

 

DANCE AND HAVE FUN WITH DANCE 2 SALSA 

 

 

To join us please contact  

Basil Pinnock: 

07595 397184 

Dance2Salsa Dance 

Company 

NCS SUMMER INFORMATION FLYER 

SUMMER 22 PARENTS PACK 

SPRINGPOD - GAIN MEANINGFUL WORK EXPERIENCE 

NCS PARENTS LETTER 

LINK TO NEXT WEEK’S CLUBS LIST  

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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SNOWDROP WALK TO RAISE FUNDS 

FOR LOCAL CHARITY  

The popular Child Bereavement UK Snowdrop Walk will be 

held in the stunning surroundings of West Wycombe Park 

on Sunday 6th February 2022. 

The Snowdrop Walk is a day to remember babies and 

children who have died and children who are bereaved 

each year. People will be able to plant a snowdrop in 

memory of someone special and wander the grounds, 

taking in the beautiful views. 

Individual snowdrops will be available to purchase on the 

day and a nature trail will keep youngsters amused. Further 

activities and refreshments will be available throughout the 

day in the village hall. 

Child Bereavement UK in Buckinghamshire helps children 

and young people (up to age 25), parents, and families, to 

rebuild their lives when a child grieves or when a child dies. 

We also provide training to professionals, equipping them 

to provide the best possible care to bereaved families. 

 

Alan Titchmarsh, a Patron of Child Bereavement UK said:  

“Please support Child Bereavement UK’s Snowdrop Walk 

2022 by attending the event in February. It’s a lovely way to 

shake off the cobwebs and enjoy the fresh air. By planting a 

snowdrop in memory of a loved one, you will be helping 

Child Bereavement UK support bereaved families and 

children to rebuild their lives after the devastation of 

bereavement.” 

 

Time:  10.30am – 4pm 

Early bird tickets: £3 Adults, under 16 & concessions £2 

(under 3's Free)  

Early bird tickets can be purchased at  

Or Tickets can be purchased on the day: £5 Adults, 

under 16 & concessions £3 (under 3's Free) 

For more information or to purchase tickets please go to  

 

TECHNOLOGY RETURNERS PROGRAMME  

If you are seeking to return to work after a career break 

this Technology Returners Programme could be a great 

opportunity for you.  Follow the link for full details:    

Inclusivity Partners are experienced in helping career-

breakers successfully transition and return to their career 

and industry whether you have been away for 12 months 

or 12 years. They also fully understand the challenges 

parenthood brings when it comes to work and have been 

helping people, totally free to you, across the UK for over 6 

years. 

 

 

OFFICE ASSISTANT 

VACANCY AT COOKHAM 

NURSERY SCHOOL 

Tuesday 08:30am – 3:45pm  

Thursday 09:30am - 12:30pm  

Friday 08:30am – 1:30pm  

 

14.25 hours per week, £10.54 per hour, Term time only 

Fixed Term Contract: Immediate start to April 2023 – with 

the possibility of extension for the right candidate. 

We are seeking to appoint “the right person”!  A friendly, 

professional, dedicated and flexible person to join our 

motivated and happy school team covering the school 

office and assisting at lunch club. 

Closing date for applications:  Monday 7 February 2022 

Interviews:  Arranged on receipt of application 

 

  

 

WWW.CHILDRBEREAVEMENTUK.ORG 

WWW.CHILDBEREAVEMENTUK.ORG 

HTTPS://INCLUSIVITY.CO.UK/NOMURA/ 

TWITTER FACEBOOK INSTAGRAM 

FIND OUT MORE 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.childrbereavementuk.org/
http://www.childrbereavementuk.org/
https://inclusivity.co.uk/nomura/
https://twitter.com/Inclusivityjobs
https://www.facebook.com/InclusivityPartners
https://www.instagram.com/inclusivity_partners/
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.net/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6MWU5NTdlZWVkNzdmNWQ0Nw
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Contact us 

Email: ptfa@furzeplatt.net |  Facebook: facebook.com/fpssptfa 

Website: click here to access 

PTFA NEWS THIS WEEK  
 

CAN YOU HELP? 

Help required to serve refreshments 
before and during the interval of 
Matilda Jr. Please get in touch asap 
with us on email or through 
Facebook.  Thank you. 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 
200 CLUB WINNERS -  

£200 PRIZES ON THEIR WAY! 

This Club is our primary fundraiser. Here’s 
an overview:  

The Club runs 4 draws per year and you 

could win £200 cash per number. Your 

winnings are made by bank transfer very 

soon after each draw so there’s no hanging 

around. The PTFA and school could earn 

£6000+ per year if everyone joined paying 

£5 per month. You’re in control of the 

payments by direct debit, there’s no contract (like your energy or phone!) and there’s no spam emails either 

(we haven’t got time to send them!). So it’s a win win situation and we hope you’ll click through here to join:  

 

You’ve got to be in it to win it!  

ANNUAL PAYMENT (£57 PER YEAR) MONTHLY PAYMENT (£5 PER MONTH) 

FEEDBACK AND IDEAS WELCOME - YOU KNOW WHERE TO FIND US!  

 ptfa@furzeplatt.net      https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa   https://bit.ly/39u6vFv    

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-annual
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-monthly
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://bit.ly/39u6vFv
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CURRENT VACANCIES  
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